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2018 NVCC PICNIC  
By:  Dick Hammaker 

The	10th	NVCC	picnic	at	the	Anderson	
Farm	started	at	the	staging	area	across	
from	the	Sears	Auto	Repair	Shop	at	Dulles	
Town	Center.		Paul	Cestone,	wife	Joann,	
and	family	pet	Patches	led	the	just	under	2	
hour	cruise	to	"The	Farm."	It	was	a	beauti-
ful	day	so	all	13	Vettes	(C2	thru	C7)	were	
ready	to	get	out	on	the	road.		Team	
Cestone	stepped	in	when	Prez	Kris	had	
tickets	to	see	a	great	concert...Martha	
Reeves	and	the	Vandellas	opened	for	the	
Spinners	at	Charles	Town	Casino.		Ask	Kris	to	sing	his	favorite	song,	Rubberband	Man.	
	
Another	reason	for	cruising	to	the	picnic	was	the	promise	of	a	new	"Corvette	Road"	
route	just	west	of	Martinsburg,	WV.	First	half	of	the	cruise	was	pretty	standard...Rt.	7	
to	Rt.	9...to	Charles	Town.		The	group	took	a	rest	stop	at	the	Black	Dog	Coffee	shop	just	
north	of	Charles	Town	to	rejoin	with	Kris.		Second	half	of	the	cruise	was	an	adventure	
on	some	curvy,	no	center	line,	country	Corvette	roads....some	places	were	like	a	mini	
Tail	of	the	Dragon.			
	
The	Cruise	arrived	just	before	lunch.	One	of	the	major	attractions,	besides	the	camara-
derie	and	food,	was	marveling	at	Rich's	Car	collection.		Sufϐice	it	to	say,	he	has	quite	a	
variety	of	Corvettes	(C1	thru	C6)	and	"other	non-Corvettes!"	
	
The	advance	party	of	cooks...Mike	Gilliland	and	Jerry	Lelansky...were	hard	at	work	
grilling	chicken,	burgers,	sausage,	and	dogs.		Of	course,	this	was	done	under	the	watch-
ful	eye	of	Rich	Anderson.		In	addition	to	the	aforementioned	grilled	items,	there	was	
pulled	pork,	baked	beans,	slaw,	pasta	salad,	and	all	the	trimmings.			
	
If	that	wasn't	enough	to	temp	your	taste	buds,	there	were	three	pies	(apple,	blackber-
ry,	strawberry	rhubarb),	cookies,	and	to	die	for	brownies!		Did	I	mention,	all	the	food	
was	provided	by	Rich	and	Cheryl	and	homemade!		If	you	left	hungry,	it	was	your	fault.		
A	special	shout	out	to	Vicki,	Candace,	Gerry	and	Irene	for	all	the	kitchen	aid!	
	
One	of	the	highlights	was	for	Prez	Kris,	on	behalf	of	NVCC,	to	present	Rich	with	a	
framed	picture,	signed	by	a	majority	of	NVCC	members,	honoring	him	for	all	his	NVCC	
support,	both	past	and	present.		John	Scott	was	Trivia	Master	and	Tab	Tabellario	
manned	the	NVCC	Store	and	collected	for	50/50.	
	
Many	thanks	to	Rich	&	Cheryl	for	once	again	hosting	NVCC's	Annual	Picnic.		Fun	was	
had	by	all!	
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JUST A FEW OF THE 26 ODD VETTES MAKING THE PILGRIMAGE TO THE ANDERSON FARM  

I make new friends 
at each event and 
this was no excep-
tion!  VH 
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THANKS‐Giving in July 

 

Facebook asks “What mood are you in now?” Thinking about the recent club events ‐ Marine Corps Cruise and 
Museum Tour, CorveƩes Care Car Show at our sponsor, Page Chevrolet, Cruise and Party at Barrel Oak Winery, 
and another  year  celebraƟng CorveƩes,  cruising and picnicking with Past President Rich Anderson  ‐  I  am  so 
thankful for the individual efforts of so many of our club members in helping to make these events successful. 
Even as trying as a car show in the pouring rain! (The pain was greatly quieted by some yummy fare at the Ruri‐
tan food truck!). The energies and dedicaƟon of our council members, commiƩee chairs and commiƩee mem‐
bers, and all those who just said, “let me know where I am needed” is what makes this club successful.   

 

These Ɵreless  folks,  I’m happy  to say,  include many newer members as well as  the stalwarts who have been 
members for more than 10 years, and sƟll carry some office in the leadership of the club (examples being Mar‐
sha Batchellor, John Palmgren, Jerry Lelansky, Paul Benish, Stewart Fox, Andrej Balanc, David DuBois, Dick Ham‐
maker, Bob Devery, Tab Tabellario, Rick Poage and many others).  I need  to also  thank  those excellent cruise 
leaders like Shawn Waddell, George Durk, Mike Gilliland and Mae Fromm. Newer members stepping up to the 
plate to make this a beƩer club include Chrissy and Tom Kinman, Paul Fineberg, Lauri Stevens, Mike Grabowski, 
Mike Moore, Theda Ellis, and Henry Alonso. And of course, I so appreciate our (seemingly Ɵreless) club officers 
like Vicki Allen‐ScoƩ,  John ScoƩ,  John Stark and our Page  reps, Vince Brown, China Arbuckle and  the service 
crew.  

 

As President of the Northern Virginia CorveƩe Club, I thank each and every one of you listed here as well as the 
rest of the membership for aƩending the events we put on and making this club so acƟve and aƩracƟve to cor‐
veƩe owners.  You know you’re having success when more and more people are joining NVCC that are already 
members of another club (i.e. two couples from ODCC).   

 

I have no doubt energies will conƟnue on  to a Fall Teen Driving School  (the club’s other signature event and 
community service) and the January 2019 banquet to kick off the Club’s 50th Anniversary. If these past several 
years are testament, success with the 50th Anniversary is wriƩen into our DNA.  

 

Save the Wave, don't use your brakes in a turn, and let steering slow you down!  

 
Kris McCandless,  
NVCC President 
2010 Black GS ‐ The Bear 

THE PRESIDENT’S CORNER—JULY 2018 
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WHAT PEOPLE ARE SAYING ABOUT NVCC: 

Throughout my many years on this Earth, and a couple 
others back in the 60's, I've belonged to a few different 
organizations and NVCC is one of the friendliest and 
does provide a lot of activities. I only wish I had time to 
attend all of them.  

One nice thing about NVCC is that there is more than 
one event posted for the same day. This is good because 
a person may not want to, or cannot, make one event but 
can make the other, choice is good. 

Back years ago when I lived in NY State, I belonged to an 
archery club. We had a lot of events and were very active 
in conservation. One of the founding members, Steve 
Menta, would tell new or prospective members "You're a 
stranger here but once". 

I see the same thing applying to NVCC. 

Jim Dobish 
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MEET YOUR 2018 COUNCIL 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

President   Kris McCandless 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vice President    John Scott 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Treasurer     John Stark 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Secretary   Vicki Allen-Scott 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rallye     Mike Gilliland 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 Officer at Large 
Jerry Lelansky 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  
 
 

NCCC Governor 
 Andrej Balanc 

  

 

 

 

 

 
  
 
 

AutoX / HPDE 
Stewart Fox 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chief Instructor   David DuBois 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  Newsletter   Marsha Batchellor 

  
  
  
  
  
 

  
 

NCM Ambassador 
Dick Hammaker 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

Bob Devery    Social Chair      
 

Historian     Jeff Klain 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Store  Tab Tabellario 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Co-Webmasters 
Paul Benish  

John Palmgren 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Lauri Stevens 
 Social Media 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Membership      George Durk 
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NVCC GENERAL BUSINESS MEETING MINUTES 
JUNE 26, 2018—JERRY LELANSKY, OAL, ACTING SECRETARY 

 

The general business meeting started at 7:15PM 
with our 5th Anniversary chocolate and vanilla 
cakes donated by Dick “Ham” Hammaker.  It’s 
our 5th year with Page Chevrolet as our club spon-
sor. 
 
The meeting came to order at 7:50PM with Kris 
thanking Dick for the cakes.  Kris then welcomed 
the new and prospective members.   
 
The minutes for the May 2018 general business meeting were approved.  
 
Rich Anderson’s picture – Kris asked everyone to sign the mat during the break. Kris explained that Rich 
was our 35th president and one of only two three term presidents, the other was Stewart Fox, our 34th 
president. 
 
Club Picnic –   

RSVP to Vicki Scott if you are attending the picnic.   
We need volunteers to go out to Rich and Cheryl Anderson’s to pull out the tables and chairs and 

clean them.  Mike Gilliland and Jerry Lelansky were the first volunteers; at the break others gave 
their names to Mike. 

Rick Poage will lead the picnic cruise starting at Mimi’s Café in Dulles Town Center.  The address 
is: 21015 Dulles Town Cir, Sterling, VA 20166.  The first stop will be at the Sheetz in Charles 
Town WV and Kris will take over the lead to Rich and Cheryl’s.     

Grillers are needed – Jerry volunteered to grill.  More people signed up during the break.  
 
Wounded Warrior Transition Brigade Corvette Car Show Sep 8th – organizer is Paul Fineberg and he 
told everyone that we reached the 30 Corvette limit. If others are interested, they will go on a waiting list 
and can participate if someone cancels.   
 
NVCC 50th Anniversary – we want to have our club on the cover of Blue Bars for the fall 2019 edition. 
China Arbuckle (Page co-owner) is considering having a picture taken in front of the dealership.  Blue 
Bars likes the idea.   
 
Social Media – Lauri Stevens will take over from Chrissy and Tom Kinman.  

Officers Present: 

 Kris McCandless, President  
 Jerry Lelansky, Officer at Large 



 

 

 

 

PAGE 7 ‘GLASS GAZETTE 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS:      
ScoƩ Bailey ‐ ‘64 Silver Blue Roadster (FantomWorks special) 

Tom Genovese ‐ ‘08 Black Coupe 

Joanna Hicks ‐ ‘14 Blade Silver Callaway Coupe & ‘90 White Coupe 

Yas & Doreen Kinashi ‐ ‘15 Night Race Blue Coupe 

Joe & Beverly Stoltz ‐ ‘79 CorveƩe Red Coupe & ‘61 Roadster (project car) 

Events – 
7/8 Barrel Oak Winery (BOW) - Shawn Waddell explained that we will get VIP parking, 

free wine tasting (remember to tip your pourers), Brick Fired Pizza, BOW beer, oysters 
on the half shell, BBQ.  Feel free to bring your dog, kids, and/or picnic lunches. 

7/15 Picnic. 
7/21 Old West Virginia 55 Wardensville Cruise.  George Durk will lead the cruise and there 

will be at least 25 miles of twisty roads, a modified tail of the dragon, to Seneca Rocks.  
Stops will be in Wardensville, Moorefield and Seneca Rocks WV. 

8/4 Potomac Nationals Woodbridge, VA First Pitch 6:35 pm; (fireworks) — Organizer: Bob 
Devery. 

 8/11 Old Dominion Corvette Club (ODCC) 29th Annual All Corvette Cruise In Manassas; 
7787 Sudley Road Manassas VA. 

8/18 Breakfast GBM – Amphora Diner, Herndon; Organizer is Vicki Scott; please RSVP by 
8/15/18. 

Late August skeet shooting – organizer is Jim Dobish. 
9/8 Warrior Transition Brigade Car Show, Walter Reed Military Hospital – Organizer: Paul 

Fineberg. 
9/15 Dulles Family Day; TBD.  
10/6 – 10/7 Duck Jazz Festival – organizer is Jim McKay.  Please RSVP to Jim by the end of 

July. 
Oct 21 Tire Rack Street Survival (TRSS) also known by its old name “Teen Driving School 

(TDS)”.  Location is Waldorf, MD. We want to do a full TRSS with the BMW club.  We 
need to find a large parking lot with few light poles somewhere in Virginia. 

11/3 Aviation Air Traffic Tour; TBD—Organizer:  Bob Devery. 

 
Trivia – Jeff Klain led the group with trivia questions. 
 
50/50 Raffle – the jackpot was $38 and won by Connie, Joanna Hicks guest.  

The meeting adjourned at 8:45PM. 
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JANUARY 2018 
23: GBM, Page Chevrolet, Alexandria, VA 
27: Banquet, Maggiano’s, Tysons Galleria, Vienna, VA 

FEBRUARY 2018 
24: Dunkin Donuts Car Show; Chantilly, VA 

27: GBM, Page Chevrolet, Alexandria, VA 
MARCH 2018 
3: Dinner & Movie 

24: Breakfast GBM – Amphora Diner, Herndon, VA 

25: Cruise to RDV Vineyards  
APRIL 2018 
15: Corvettes ‘n Crabs Rallye, Capt Pell’s Crab Shack,  

24: GBM, Page Chevrolet, Alexandria, VA 

28: Dinner and Movie  
MAY 2018 
5: USMC Museum Tour, Quantico, VA 

19: Cruise to Auburn Heights & Woodside Creamery 
(‘Steam to Cream’) – Organizer:  George Durk 

22: GBM, Page Chevrolet, Alexandria, VA 

JUNE 2018 
3: NVCC Corvettes Care Car Show, Page Chevy 

9:   Dinner & Movie— Organizer:  Bob Devery 
23: NVCC Ice Cream Social Cruise, Annapolis – Or-

ganizer:  Mae Fromm 
26: GBM, Page Chevrolet, Alexandria, VA 

JULY 2018 
8: Cruise to Barrel Oak Winery, Delaplane, VA –  

15: Picnic—Anderson Farm; Ganotown, WV 
21: Old West Virginia 55 Wardensville Cruise – Organ-

izer:  George Durk  
24: GBM, Page Chevrolet, Alexandria, VA 

28:  Mason Dixon Drag Racing; Boonesboro, MD—
Organizer:  Shawn Waddell ($100) 

AUGUST 2018 
4: Potomac Nationals Woodbridge, VA First Pitch 

6:35 pm; (fireworks) — Organizer:  Bob Devery 

12: Police Appreciation Day, 28/29 IHOP 1:30 pm — 
Organizer:  Bob Devery 

18: Breakfast GBM – Amphora Diner, Herndon; Or-
ganizer — Vicki Scott  (RSVP by 8/15/18) 

25: NVCC Saturday Cruise to Carlisle, PA (Corvettes 
@Carlisle from Aug 23-26) — Organizer: Mike 
Gilliland 

SEPTEMBER 2018 

8:  Warrior Transition Brigade Car Show, Walter Reed 
Military Hospital – Organizer: Paul Fineberg 

9: Fall Rallye—Glory Days, Stone Ridge, VA —
Organizer:  Dick Hammaker 

15:  Dulles Family Day; TBA—Organizer: Shawn 
Waddell 

25: GBM, Page Chevrolet, Alexandria, VA 

29: Cruise to Corcoran Vineyards & Cider, Waterford, 
VA – Organizer:  Shawn Waddell 

OCTOBER 2018 
6-7: Annual Jazz Festival, Duck, NC – Organizer:  Jim 

McKay 
12-13:  Corvettes on the Boardwalk, Ocean City, MD  

(Freestate Corvette Club) 

23: GBM, Page Chevrolet, Alexandria, VA 

24: Vienna Halloween Parade, Town of Vienna, VA – 
Organizer:  Lori Benish 

NOVEMBER 2018 
3: Aviation Air Traffic Tour —Organizer:  Bob 

Devery 
18: Bavarian Inn Cruise and Sunday Brunch, Shepherd-

stown, WV – Organizer: George Durk 

27: GBM, Page Chevrolet, Alexandria, VA 

 

                                  NVCC 2018 Activities Calendar 
                                                Dates are subject to change. 

MONTHLY EVENTS 

4th Tuesday monthly, January through November: General Business Meetings 
(GBMs) at Page Chevrolet in Alexandria, VA. Start time 7:30 pm; store open at 
7:15 pm.  Breakfast GBM twice a year. 

2nd Tuesday of each month: NVCC Council Business Meetings at 7:30 pm; location varies.  

NO DECEMBER GBM 



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
Long-time Northern Virginia Corvette Club (NVCC) member, past president, and club “Elder States-
man” Dick “Ham” Hammaker took on his duties as the club’s National Corvette Museum (NCM) Am-
bassador less than a year ago.  In just that short time, he has brought to bear his encyclopedic 
knowledge of NVCC, support for NVCC’s NCM relationship as a founding member club of the mu-
seum, and an extraordinary level of public-spirited service to introduce fresh vitality into the NVCC/
NCM relationship. 
 
As a past NVCC president and long-time Corvette owner, Ham was an ideal choice to serve as NCM 
Ambassador going into NVCC’s 50th Anniversary year.  He has owned four red Corvettes since your 
author joined the club, all with the personalized Virginia license plate “RECCE”, commemorating his 
Air Force days in reconnaissance aircraft.  His current C7, a coupe, breaks the string of convertibles 
Dick has owned; rumor has it that a coupe offers more luggage space for long trips than a convertible. 
 
Everyone familiar with Dick knows he takes great care of his cars.  But his Corvettes have not been “trailer queens”.  They are driv-
er’s cars, to be used and enjoyed, and he and his wife Denise treasure their opportunities to travel the highways and byways of the 
nation in America’s sports car.  From NVCC cruises, to trips to the Museum in Bowling Green, from visits to see family in Louisi-
ana, to participation in several Museum-sponsored Kentucky One Lap events, Dick and Denise have seen the U.S.A. in their Cor-
vettes. 
 
Indeed, at least one of Dick’s Corvettes, his 2001 Torch Red C5 convertible, achieved national attention.  In 2014, Dick and Denise 
embarked on a 61 day, 10,274 mile trip around the U.S., from east coast to west and back again, visiting more states and old friends 
than could be listed in this article.  Dick recounted the journey as it happened in a number of articles in the NVCC newsletter 
(check them out on the website).  The icing on the cake for the trip was a page-long trip summary in the Winter 2015 edition of 
Blue Bars, complete with a Blue Bars front cover photo of a well-travelled Corvette. 
 
Ham’s enthusiastic dedication to, support for, and participation in NVCC events sets the bar high for fellow club members.  A de-
pendable supporter of club-sponsored Teen Driving Schools, Dick can always be found at the starter’s post for the slalom course, 
keeping a watchful eye down range, ensuring that the course is clear, safe, and ready for the next run.  Dick has participated in eve-
ry Corvettes Care car show since NVCC restarted the shows four years ago – as an exhibitor, a member of the planning committee, 
and tireless show worker.  This year, he and his parking team had the toughest task, ensuring that participants were safely and effi-
ciently parked in what was at times a near-torrential rain. 
 
Ham is also a driving force behind NVCC’s Spring and Fall Rallye events, having orchestrated and conducted countless Rallye 101 
orientation seminars for newcomers.  Working with current Rallye Master Mike Gilliland, Dick’s rallye courses are exact and 
thoughtfully laid out, highlighting his attention to detail and determination to reward precision (Rule #1: The Rallye Master is al-
ways right.  Rule #2: When in doubt, refer to Rule #1.). 
 
From the first, Dick was on the short list to serve on the NVCC 50th Anniversary Committee, given his decades-long standing as a 
member and wealth of knowledge about the club.  When asked, he answered to call to serve on the committee without hesitation. 

 
In sum, the Northern Virginia Corvette Club owes a debt of gratitude 
to Dick Hammaker for his selfless support for the club over the years.  
He is generous with his time, and always willing to offer club members 
the benefit of his insight and experience.  Finally, a special thank you is 
due for his generosity in underwriting the cost of a large brick at the 
NCM commemorating the 50th Anniversary of NVCC, and of a corpo-
rate lifetime membership for the club at the NCM.  From your fellow 
NVCC members, Dick, a heartfelt “Thank You.” 
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AN NVCC “THANK YOU” TO DICK HAMMAKER 
By John Scott, NVCC VP 

There once was a blue one! 
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The event planned by Shawn was absolutely spectacular. The 
blue sky, dry weather in the morning was an indicator of how 
the rest of the day would go.  His efforts and the day inspired 
me to mention why I believe that our club is successful. I've 
heard from many that it is the amount of activities that we put 
together. All of you are instrumental in bringing activities to 
the attention of the club so we have a wonderful opportunity 
to do many different items which is pretty cool.  But, it's the 
people who make us successful. From the time that we arrived 
in the parking lot at Home Depot until the end of the day, 
there was nothing except excellent camaraderie. It's pretty cool 
when you walk up to not only people that you know very well 
but walk up to people that you may not know as well or not even at all and extend a hand 
and get a handshake and a smile in return.  I thought about it after the BOW cruise because 
everyone with whom I talked was upbeat and anxious to have 
conversation. At the winery, there was a large room that could 
accommodate every one of us. People started sitting at differ-
ent tables in random order but then some of us decided to just 
start rearranging the furniture in pulling as many tables togeth-
er responsible. If people were sitting by themselves for some 
reason due to seats being filled at different tables, people made 
sure that we squeezed in a little bit tighter and grabbed extra 
seats so that they could join that table.  The interaction be-
tween people is what impresses me. Like  most of you, I belong 
to a number of different organizations for different reasons. 
While I have fun and enjoy what I do with them, I can tell you 
without any doubt, that this club is out to enjoy life and have a 
good time. With NVCC,  no matter where we go and what we do, the key is not the ice 
cream or the track  or the wine, it's the people and the fact that each event gets us a little 
bit closer not just as members but as friends.  It may sound hokey or trivial to some but it is 
truly the people that create the atmosphere of enjoyment for this group.  — Bob Devery 

BARREL OAK WINERY CRUISE 
Comments by Bob Devery                    and Shawn Waddell 

Take advantage of the things that 
this club offers to do but, more im-
portantly, take advantage of the 
wealth of wonderful people that 
we have from all backgrounds and 
do something that few people in 
this Stressed Out Cardiac Care 
Beltway area can do : RELAX and 
LAUGH!!    

What an awesome day. Final tally 
was 25 Corvettes and 50 people. 
What a perfect day. The best 
attended event that I have 
planned. Barrel Oaks cast was 
very happy with the turn out. I 
hope everyone enjoyed the pizza, 
oysters, cake pops, snow cones, 
beer, wine, sangria and especially 
the camaraderie. Thanks so much 
for everyone who attended… 
Shawn Waddell 
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TRIVIA           By Jeff Klain 

LOCAL CARS AND COFFEE LOCATIONS 

Grace Jones, Lou Reed and Devo all sung the praises of the 
Honda Elite 150 scooter, of the C4 era.  What rare design fea-
ture did this little scooter share with the C4?    

  Answer: pop-up headlights.   
The C4 was lauded for its not quite unique clamshell hood that 

allowed easy access for maintenance.  This great and short 
lived feature (1984-1996) was most likely borrowed from 
what British sports car?   

  Answer” E-Type Jaguar (1961-1975). 
In 2014, Tremec Transmissions introduced its 7 speed stick shift 

on the Stingray, but exactly 30 years earlier, what company 
offered an arguably 7 speed stick on the Corvette?   

  Answer: Doug Nash an American hot rodder and drag 
racer. 
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50TH ANNIVERSARY COMMITTEE DEVELOPMENTS 
The Committee has been considering several options to observe our 50th Anniversary year (2019).  Recent 
discussions regarding possible events include: 

NVCC annual banquet in 2019 will kick off 50th Anniversary year 

Club cruise to the ERNCCC Event in April 2019 

Cruise to Tail of the Dragon (NC), or NCM in June 2019 

Corvettes at Carlisle may host a reception area for our Club canopy/parking for all three 
days of the event 

Corvettes on the Boardwalk – Encourage NVCC to have a larger presence at this October 
event.  Look into possibility of acknowledgement of our 50th anniversary during boardwalk 
parade 

Sponsoring/laying wreaths at Arlington Cemetery (Wreaths Across America project) 

Club photo via aerial (drone) – which will be submitted to Blue Bars for the Fall 2019 edition 
to accompany an article about NVCC’s 50th Anniversary 

 

In addition, the Council (in March 2018) approved $1,000.00 design fee for 50th Anniversary logo(s):  3 logos 
in formats for print and web.  NVCC will own copyright(s). 

 

If you have a suggestion for the committee, please email John Scott at vp@nvcorvetteclub.com. 
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NATIONAL CORVETTE MUSEUM 
By:  NCM Ambassador Dick Hammaker 

 
How many of you say to yourselves "I'm bored, NVCC doesn't do anything."  If this is you, 
you're not trying very hard because the NVCC Calendar is so packed, it's hard to pick 
which event to attend.  Many thanks to Social Director Bob Devery for filling the calendar 
with fun and interesting things to do. 
 
NVCC used to have what was called the "Wicked Good Cruise (WGC)" lead by Shawn 
Waddell and Mike Gilliland.  I'm sure many remember the WGCs to the National Corvette 
Museum, Monster Mile in Dover, DE, and Salem Witch tour, MA/multiple points in Maine.  
WOW and AWESOME don't do justice describing the fun. 
 
Since WGCs are on hold, you may want a longer event than a day trip.  Consider trying 
one of the NCM's popular Museum-In-Motion (MIM) events.  I am personally participating 
in my 4th Kentucky One Lap (K1L) - Week Three.  As a point of interest, Week Three sold 
out in less than an hour!  
 
Last year, MIM went to GM Headquarters and with lots of behind-the-scenes at Milford 
Proving Grounds.  Take a look at the upcoming MIM events, go to the NCM Website, go to 
Events, and check out the details and itineraries of these event. 
 
Upcoming Museum-In-Motion Events: 
 
MiM R&R Roanoke, WV | August 26-28, 2018 24th Anniversary Celebration | August 30 - 
September 1, 2018 Monterey Racing Banquet, Monterey, CA | September 8, 2018 MiM 
Pacific Coast Highway, North California | September 10-15, 2018 MiM National Parks Tour 
1 (AZ/UT) | September 16-22, 2018 MiM National Parks Tour 2 (AZ/UT) | September 23-
29, 2018 MiM Kentucky 1 Lap Tour 1 | October 9-13, 2018 MiM Kentucky 1 Lap Tour 2 | 
October 16-20, 2018 MiM Kentucky 1 Lap Tour 3 | October 23-27, 2018 Vets 'n Vettes 
presented by Mobil 1 | November 8-10, 2018 Corvette Racing Weekend, Hershey, PA | 
November 9-10, 2018 National Corvette Caravan | August 28-31, 2019 
 
#22 
Dick "HAM" Hammaker 
Ambassador  
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2019 CORVETTE  
CHARITY RAFFLE                                                        

 

The Lancaster County Corvette Club and 
Carlisle Events are conducting a Corvette 
raffle with 100% of the proceeds going to 
the Chip Miller Amyloidosis Foundation 
and Clare House. I am requesting your 
support. 

It is a 2019 Admiral Blue Metallic Cor-
vette Coupe with a 460 hp engine, auto-
matic transmission, and LT1 equipment 
group as per the attached flyer. 

Once again we will use the successful 
formula that we have used for many 
years. We will only sell 1000 tickets at 
$100.00 each, with the tickets numbered 
between 000 and 999. The winner will be 
determined by The Pennsylvania Daily 
Lottery (Pick Three) on Saturday, August 
25, 2018 using the 7:00 PM drawing. The 
number drawn on the lottery will be the 
winning number. By using the PA Lottery 
number, which is drawn live on televi-
sion, we are assured an absolute tam-
perproof process. The odds of winning 
are great, on a great vehicle, while help-
ing needy and worthwhile charities. Only 
$100.00 for a chance to win a brand new 
Corvette with 100 percent of the profit 
going to the charities. You do not have to 
be present to win. 

I would very much appreciate your sup-
port. If you will mail a check for one or more tickets made payable to Lancaster County Corvette Club (LCCC) and marked 
charity raffle, I will randomly select a ticket(s) and return the stub to you. Note: Be sure to include your current 
phone number. My address is shown above or use the address on the flyer which is attached. 

If you have any questions, just give me a call, and thanks in advance for your support and "Good Luck" 

Clyde and Sue Mooney 
101 Pinnacle Point Drive 
Lancaster, PA  17601 
Phone:  717-898-2766 
Cell:  717-371-8964 
mooneyvette1966@aol.com  
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CHECKING IN 
From Dave DuBois 

NCM EVENT AT VIR JUNE 25 & 26 

The NCM event at VIR conƟnues to be one of my favor‐
ites.  The usual suspects aƩended: Myself, Cassidy, Dan‐
ielle, Stewart, John Stark.  Both Pat Sullivan and Pat 
Roney were there also.  My daughter can be seen going 
up through the ESSES!  We keep the exit speed at the top 
of the esses at 120 mph or so. 

My student had a stock C5 Z06 with a seat and harness 
upgrade.  NICE car.  We always see reƟred GM execu‐
Ɵves at this meet and this event was no excepƟon.  They 
are very approachable, friendly, and of course can tell 
story aŌer story.   VIR has a very nice rhythm to it, tech‐
nically challenging, and easy to learn.  You should consid‐
er joining us next year.  The comradery is worth the trip 
alone. 

HOOKED ON DRIVING – POCONO JULY 7 & 8 

The HOD group conƟnues to put great events everywhere 
they go.  This one was no excepƟon..  They provide lunch 
and host a Saturday night hamburger and hot dog cook 
out.  I had one student with a Camaro ZL‐1 with 650 HP and 
one student with a Dodge Hell Cat at 707 HP.  The ZL‐1 stu‐
dent had more experience and did a great job.  I gave him a 
ride in the combined group B & C the first aŌernoon.  The 
traffic in the combined group can be crowded but that is the 
good news.  You get experience passing other cars and being 
passed yourself.  My Dodge Hell Cat student had not been 
on track for several years and we progressed but at a slower 
pace.  On Saturday evening, HOD runs the whole tri‐oval, 
with no infield courses to slow you down.  My Grand Sport 
runs 160 MPH between Turn 3 and Turn 1 and then again 
between Turn 1 and Turn 2.   That is awesome.  You need to 
do this!! 

Travel Trivia  ...  Bob D Travel Guy 
DID YOU KNOW ... NORWEGIAN BLISS has added a GO KART option?!!  The go-kart package, which 
is only available for purchase onboard, allows unlimited riding for a day or week.  An unlimited day pass 
costs $29.95 per guest.  An unlimited pass for the week is $99.95 per guest. Priced individually, an 8-
minute ride on the go-kart track costs $9.95 per person.   

 
YOU DO KNOW ... your legs are NOT getting longer but the seat distance on aircraft (pitch) has 
dropped .. a lot! While 34-36 inches was the norm in the '80's, the new norm is 30-31 inches with some 
airlines dropping to a knee jerking 28 inches! More airlines are doing it AND then adding cost 
"upgrades" for those who want to pick seats ahead of the flight departure times and adding $19-$100 
for the privilege of having a seat like the "good old days" with 4-6 inches more leg room which is now 
called ECON PLUS.  However, the airline must give those seats at no extra charge if you decide to wait 
until boarding for seat selection and are lucky to find one available. I assume the marketing guys for 
the airlines sit in a room with no windows and little oxygen and with loss of consciousness, come up 
with the policies like this ... ok, nevermind ...just greed!   
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TENTATIVE EVENTS 2018 

 
JULY-AUGUST 2018 

Tail of the Dragon, Deal’s Gap, NC – Organizer:  Kris 
McCandless 

Police Appreciation Day—Organizer: Bob Devery  

Skeet Shooting — Organizer:  Jim Dobish 
 
AUTUMN 2018 
Punkin Chunkin/Hayride—Organizers:  The Kinmans 

Weekday drive to Gordonsville VA/Exchange Hotel and 
Civil War Museum, followed by BBQ lunch—Organizer:  
TBD 

 

 

 

 

 

 INTERESTED IN LEADING AN EVENT? 

PLEASE CONTACT AN NVCC COUNCIL 
MEMBER EMAIL:    

COUNCIL@NVCORVETTECLUB.COM 
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https://freestatecorvetteclub.regfox.com/corvette-weekend-2018 
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Post Office Box 3458 
McLean, VA  22103 

 
www.nvcorvetteclub.com 

 
https://www.facebook.com/nvcorvetteclub  

 
https://www.flickr.com/photos/

nvcorvetteclub/albums 
 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/
NVCCClassifieds/   

 
https://twitter.com/nvcorvetteclub 

 
https://www.instagram.com/

nvcorvetteclub/ 

The ‘Glass Gazette is a monthly publication of the Northern Virginia Corvette Club.   
Permission to reprint any material included herein is granted provided full credit is given to The 
‘Glass Gazette and its authors. 
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 REPAIR FAILS 

FINAL THOUGHT 
 
 

NEW	‐	PORTA	HUNTIN	POTTY	BLIND	

	

I	have	just	become	a	distributor	for	the	
new	Porta	Huntin	Potty	Blinds.		You	can	
now	have	the	best	of	both	worlds	while	
you	are	hunting	or	relaxing	next	to	your	
pool.			The	Huntin	models	come	with	
both	a	beer	cooler	and	of	course,	main-
tains	the	main	outhouse	functions.				The	
Huntin	model	comes	in	both	single	and	
dual	holes			At	the	end	of	the	hunting	sea-
son,	these	are	easily	converted	back	into	
regular	outhouses.			No	getting	down	out	
of	your	tree	to	go	to	the	bathroom.	Even	
your	family	will	be	amazed.			Please	call	
BR-549	to	place	your	order.		Some	as-
sembly	required.		Toilet	paper	not	pro-
vided.																																							Dave	DuBois	


